
RCM report 06-13-21 
 
Good morning everyone, as always, I’m grateful to be of service.   
  
I regret not being able to be there in person. Circumstances such as these stress the importance of 
having an RCM2 to fill in in the event of my absence. {wink wink)  
  
First off, a few announcements. I have attached flyers for upcoming events, and they can also be found 
on Arizona-na.org. One of those flyers is for the Summer GSR assembly. The RD and RDA will be having a 
Q&A about many topics, such as how World service works and what are some wants/needs/suggestions 
from areas. In recent times these GSR assemblies have been very poorly attended. We need to be 
encouraging our GSRs to participate in these as it’s the best line of communication for a homegroup to 
have a voice and to understand how a GSR may serve better. And they are all online, so you don’t have 
to carpool with 5 other people to B.F.E. and sit there all day to absorb this knowledge, you can do it 
from the comfort of your home. So, if you are a GSR, PLEASE ATTEND. The exact date and times as well 
as the Zoom ID are on the flyer.  
  
I have also attached 2 idea requests to be taken back to the homegroups to vote on. One is for Regional 
H&I chair, and another to approve H&I guideline changes. Our area will meet again 1 more time before 
region, so please vote on these at your next homegroup meeting. 
  
H&I has voiced the need for more male sponsors for Behind the Walls, and are pleased announce their 
first virtual meeting in Florence Prison.  
  
Public Relations is looking into an accessibility coordinator to make in person meetings more 
accommodating for members with special needs. They have also asked for help from Spanish speaking 
members. We have had the same person heading up Spanish speaking PR for a long time now and his 
workload continues to increase.  
  
In closing I want to reiterate the need for service at region. Among many other positions, we have no 
treasurer or alt treasurer and we’re facing legal ramifications if these positions are not filled.    
  
Stay safe and stay clean,  
DJ RCM1  
928 592 8380 
 


